
 

 

 

It has been a long winter but we are finally over the cold 
weather and things are looking up for Spring.   There 
were some challenges with snow removal this winter but 
we were able to get the job done for the most part.  One 
of the priorities in the next few months is to be better 
prepared for the coming winter.  We are looking a couple 
of alternatives and hope to have something finalized in 
the next couple of months. 

As mentioned in the previous newsletter we are proceed-
ing with installing address signs on each and every prop-
erty.  We have selected a supplier and are in the process 
of finalizing our contract with this supplier. 

We also did not have any road work completed in 2017 
as our contractor ran out of time with the very heavy 
rains in the Spring and early summer.  We are very high on his priority list and will 
be one of the first to receive service in 2018.  The priority is to establish a longer 
range plan to maintain and improve the road system.  The prime contractor is to be 
contacted shortly to review the work required for this year and establish a longer 
range plan. 

All councilors have completed the mandatory training with respect to the New Mu-
nicipal Government Act.  Under the act we have to complete a number of activities 
in 2018 and as such we are in the process of applying for a Grant to hire a consult-
ant to work with the CAO and Council to ensure we meet the new requirements. 
Part of the work to be completed is to renew our Land Use Bylaw. 

We will be having an information session and Open house July 7, 2018  at 10:00 
AM at the New Seniors Drop-In Centre. 

Have an enjoyable Summer!!!  (And please lets make it enjoyable for all your 
neighbors)  
  
Best Regards, 
 
Peter Golanski 
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Off Highway Vehicle Helmet Law Enacted May 15, 2017 

The Summer Village of Bondiss Municipal Office is Located: 
2.6 Km North of the County Beach on Baptiste Lake with an old Threshing Machine next to the Driveway. 

 Administration 
 
Ed Tomaszyk 
Chief Administrative Officer 
724 Baptiste Drive 
West Baptiste, Alberta 
T9S 1R8 
 
Phone: 780-675-9270 
E-mail:  tomaszyk@mcsnet.ca 
 
Website: http://www.Bondiss.com/ 

Members of Summer Village Council 

 

Mayor, Peter Golanski 

Deputy Mayor, Fred Harmatys 

Councilor, Lawrence Habiak 

 

Has Your Mailing Address Changed? 
Please inform the Municipal Administration if you change your address. If we cannot find you, not only do 
you miss out on the Village News, but Tax Notices and other information will be mailed to your last known 
address. There are penalties for late payment of property taxes and the fact that you forgot to tell us you moved 
is not an acceptable reason to forego penalties. 

In Alberta, an off-highway vehicle (OHV) is defined in the Traffic Safety Act as any motorized mode of trans-
portation built for cross-country travel on land, water, snow, ice or marsh or swamp land or on other natural 
terrain, and without limiting the generality of the foregoing, includes, when specifically designed for such trav-
el, 

 4-wheel drive vehicles, 

 low pressure tire vehicles, 

 motorcycles and related 2-wheel vehicles, 

 amphibious vehicles, 

 all-terrain vehicles (ATVs), 

 utility terrain vehicles, 

 miniature motor vehicles, 

 snow vehicles, 

 minibikes, and 

 any other means of motorized transportation. 

This definition includes OHVs known as side-by-sides, dirt bikes, snowmobiles and snow bikes. 

Helmets would be required for anyone driving, operating, riding in or on, or being towed by, an OHV on pub-
lic land including roadways. 


